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July 18, 2022 
 
Oregon Public Utility Commission 
201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
Salem, OR  97301-3398 
 
Re: CNGC Oregon Corporate Activity Tax 
 
Attention: Filing Center 
 
Cascade Natural Gas Corporation (“Cascade”) respectfully requests authority to withdraw the 
following sheet from the Company’s Tariff , P.U.C. OR No. 10, on September 1, 2022: 
 

Original Sheet 195.1 
 

Cascade originally implemented a rate schedule to seek recovery of the amount of Oregon 
Corporate Activity Tax (OCAT) deferred pursuant to Commission Order No. 20-396.1  
 
The amortization rate was expected to be in place for one year beginning November 1, 2021. The 
deferral account is expected to reach approximately zero at the end of August, two months earlier 
than expected. Cascade proposes to withdraw Schedule 195 on September 1, 2022 and roll any 
remaining deferral balance into the residual deferred gas cost account. 
 
Pursuant to OAR 860-022-0025, the proposed change will affect approximately 79,993 
customers and result in an overall rate decrease of approximately $340,000 or .45 percent. 
 
If there are any questions regarding this report, please contact me at (208) 377-6015. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Lori A. Blattner 
 
Lori A. Blattner 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Cascade Natural Gas Corporation 
8113 W. Grandridge Blvd. 
Kennewick, WA  99336-7166 
Lori.blattner@intgas.com 

 
1 See In the Matter of CASCADE NATURAL GAS CORPORATION, Application for Deferred Accounting of 
Costs Associated with the Oregon Corporate Tax Activity, Docket No. UM 2052, Order No. 20-396, November 05, 
2020.  
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